


Queen Filomena is used by many school bus routes for pick up and drop off. I can
speak from first-hand experience where I have had to step out in front of many
speeding cars to stop them from running the school bus as my children were
attempting to cross. Allowing this project to proceed will bring more congestion to this
street and the surrounding area.
 
While the applicant may argue that the development is needed to address the high
cost of home prices, I would counter that the developers were quite content profiting
on those high prices as they advertised the amenities that this new development will
now take away. The view of the sunrise as you face east will now be blocked by a
tower that was nowhere to be seen on any previous block plans as they sold multi-
million-dollar homes. The local shop where one could quickly go buy things of
necessity will be taken away by a constant stream of cars that will make getting in
and out of the area more frustrating than it already is. Instead of delivering on the
promises that brought many to this area and enticed them to take on high mortgages
this development will break those promises. I ask this council to please stop this
development. This project does not fit in this community and it offers nothing to
anyone but the profits to its developers. This project is out of character for its location
and is only being proposed because of the current political climate and an
opportunistic land owner. It is your job to speak for residents and now is that
opportunity.
 
Thank you. If you wish to ask any further questions I can be reached at 

 
Kind Regards,
Gabe Mattacchione




